
 
 

Welcome back! 
Dear Parents, Carers, Governors, Friends, Staff and Pupils, 
 
Wow! What a fabulous first full week back! I can honestly say that this has been the best week at 
school for the past year and a half! It has been so lovely to watch the children back in school again 
and begin to return to some sort of normality. I think all the staff will agree with me that seeing all 
of the children in assembly and all singing together was absolutely amazing! Everyone had a smile 
on their face! 
 
All the children have settled back into school life really well; a special mention must go to the 
Foundation Stage pupils who have really enjoyed exploring their new environments and getting 
used to school routines. I have also enjoyed getting to know them all. This first week has been a 
transition week for all of the children, as our normal transition activities in the summer term had 
to be cancelled. However, the children are incredibly resilient and they have soon found their feet 
in their new classes. 
 
The staff in school have been working hard on their classrooms and environments, they are already 
looking fantastic. We are have welcomed 2 new members of staff to school this year; Miss Ewen 
in year 3 and Miss Mead in year 5. Congratulations to Miss Jones, who married over the summer 
holidays and is now Mrs Porteous. 
 
I look forward to working with you all again this year and can’t wait to see you all in school as the 
year progresses. Once again I thank you for your kindness, compassion and support across 2020-
21. 
 
Take care and stay safe 

 

Jane Marson 

 
F1 environment 

 
 



This week we have been busy… 

 

                                
 
 

                
                                                  
           
 
             

         
 

Follow us on Twitter!             

 
 
 

@CPickeringPri 
 
 
   



 
     

 

Staffing  

 
 

Foundation Stage  Mrs Sanford – FS co-ordinator (F1 Teacher) 
Mrs  Silverwood (F2 Teacher) 
Mrs Wilkinson  ( F2 Teacher) 
Mrs Read  
Mrs Hoskin 
Mrs  Branston 
Mrs Lake 
Miss Mann 
Miss Wilkinson 
Miss Ridley   
Mrs Jones 
Mrs Rowbottom 
Mrs Kennington 

Key Stage One Miss Stathers – Y1/2 phase leader (Y2 Teacher) 
Mrs Graves/Mrs Coulter (Y2 Teacher) 
Mrs Smith  ( Y1 Teacher) 
Miss Dale( Y1 Teacher) 
Mrs Pearson 
Mrs Heard 
Miss Habbal – student teacher 
Mrs Thordarson 
Miss White 
Mrs Stannard 

Year 3/4 Mr Morgan – Y3/4 Phase Leader (Y4 Teacher) 
Mrs Hebden (Y4 Teacher) 
Mrs O’Loughlin (Y3 Teacher) 
Miss Ewen (Y3 Teacher) 
Mrs Stewart  
Mrs Hopkin 
Miss Crawshaw 
Mr Moy 

Year 5/6 Ms Stainton – Y5/6 Phase Leader (Y6 Teacher) 
Mrs Yardley (Curriculum Leader/ Y6 Teacher) 
Mr Sutton  (Y6 Teacher) 
Mrs Porteous Jones (Y6 Teacher) 
Miss Staines (Y5 Teacher) 
Miss Mead (Y5 Teacher) 
Mrs Wilkinson 
Mrs Whitton 
Mrs Stamp 



Mrs Millington 

 

The Hub Mrs Dixon (SENDCo) 
Mrs Wileman  
Mrs Nageri  
Mr Norton 
Mrs Robinson 
Mrs Spencer 
Mrs Foston 

 

IPass Mrs Winks (Manager of Resource Base) 
Mrs Thompson 
Miss Reed 
Mrs Wilson 
Mrs Sadler (Deaf Instructor) 
Mrs I’Anson 
 
 

 
 
 

Arriving at and leaving school 

It has certainly been a busy week on the playgrounds at drop off and pick up times. No doubt 
everybody was keen to get back to some normality at school. 
In a morning we have returned to our ‘old’ routine of having a ten minute drop off window 
between 8.40am and 8.50am. Please do try to arrive at school between these times as it does 
reduce congestion. 
School collection times are also inevitably a busy peiod. We would encourage children in Year 5 
and 6, who are being collected, to meet parents and carers at the gate, rather than directly 
outside the exit doors. This just helps to make more space for the parents and carers collecting 
younger children. It also helps Y5 and Y6 children to begin to develop greater independence and 
responsibility in preparation for secondary school. 
Thank you for your support. 

CPPS Clubs 

   
This year we have a full year of extra curricular clubs and matches planned.  
Following on from our successful reintroduction of clubs in the summer term, we are finally 
returning to a full schedule of clubs and extra-curricular activities. Additionally, we will be taking 
part in competitions across the city and region, many of them organised by our school sports 
partners; Tigers Trust and Hull Active Schools. 
We will be aiming to engage as many children as possible in these clubs and events. 
Once we have finalised  our curriuclum enhancement timetable, we will be sharing this with you.  
 

Dates for your diary 

 

Date: What: Time: 

w/c 20th September Stay and read 2.30pm onwards – more 
information to follow 

Tuesday 12th October Parents Evening 3.30 – 5.45pm 



Wednesday 13th 
October 

Parents Evening 3.30 - 5.45pm 

Wednesday 20th 
October 

Halloween disco 
F1 & F2 

1.30- 3pm 

Wednesday 20th 
October 

Halloween disco 
Y1-6 

4-5.30pm 

Friday 22nd October Break up for half term  

Monday 1st November  Back to school  

Monday 6th December Christmas Fair 2-4pm 

Wednesday 8th 
December  

Y2 Christmas Nativity 
at the church 

More information to follow 

Friday 10th December  Christmas Dinner day  

Monday 13th 
December 

FS/Y1 nativity Am/pm 
More information to follow 

Tuesday 14th 
December 

FS/Y1 Nativity Am/pm More information to 
follow 
 

Friday 17th December Break Up for 
Christmas 

 

 
 

COVID 19 IMPORTANT SAFETY INFORMATION! 

 
If your child, you or any household member displays symptoms of Covid, you need to get a PCR 
test and ring the School office on 01482 352245 to inform us. We will need proof of the test result. 
Children cannot return to school if they test positive, however children can still attend school if 
any other member of their household is positive. 
Thank you for your support with this. 

School Holiday Dates 

 
Autumn Term 2021 School opens 8th September 2021 

School closes for half term 22nd October 2021 

School opens 1st November 2021 

School closes for Christmas 17th December 2021 

Spring Term 2022 School opens 5th January 2022 

School closes for half term 18th February 2022 

School opens 28th February 2022 

School closes for Easter 8th April  2022 

Summer Term 2022 School opens 26h April 2022 

BANK HOLIDAY CLOSED 2nd May 2022 

School closes for half term 27th May 2022 

School opens 6th June 2022 

School closes for Summer 22nd July 2022 

 
*please note we have 2 training days to be confirmed. 

 


